
Fiscal impact reports (FIRs) are prepared by the Legislative Finance Committee (LFC) for standing finance 
committees of the NM Legislature. The LFC does not assume responsibility for the accuracy of these reports 
if they are used for other purposes. 
 
Current and previously issued FIRs are available on the NM Legislative Website (www.nmlegis.gov) and may 
also be obtained from the LFC in Suite 101 of the State Capitol Building North. 
 
 

F I S C A L    I M P A C T    R E P O R T 
 
 

 
SPONSOR Armstrong 

ORIGINAL DATE  
LAST UPDATED 

2/13/15 
3/2/15 HB 384/aHRPAC 

 
SHORT TITLE Osteopathic Physician Prescriptions SB  

 
 

ANALYST Elkins 
 

 
REVENUE (dollars in thousands) 

 

Estimated Revenue Recurring 
or 

Nonrecurring 

Fund 
Affected FY15 FY16 FY17 

 NFI NFI   

 (Parenthesis ( ) Indicate Revenue Decreases) 
 
 
SOURCES OF INFORMATION 
LFC Files 
 
Responses Received From 
Regulation and Licensing Department (RLD) 
Medical Board (MB) 
 
SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of House Regulatory and Public Affairs Committee Amendment 
 
House Regulatory and Public Affairs Committee Amendment to House Bill 384 addresses two 
technical issues in the original bill.  On page 5, line 24 the amendment replaces the reference to 
Subsection C of 61-11B-2 NMSA 1978 which defines “dangerous drugs” with a reference to 
Subsection D which defines “guidelines or protocol”.  Also, on page 5, line 25 the amendment 
strikes 6-11B-2 and replaces it with 61-11B-2.  Currently, there is no statute titled 6-11B-2 
NMSA 1978. 
 
     Synopsis of Original Bill 
 
House Bill 384 amends the Pharmacist Prescriptive Authority Act by adding osteopathic 
physicians to those practitioners who are authorized to adopt rules regarding the protocol for 
pharmacist clinicians dispensing dangerous drugs.  Currently only a medical physician may serve 
as a supervisor for a pharmacist clinician.  
 
 



Bill No. – Page 2 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There are no significant fiscal implications. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Currently only medical physicians may approve the prescriptive protocol for pharmacist 
clinician.  This makes clear that a doctor of osteopathy may also be the approving entity for 
pharmacist clinician’s prescriptive protocol.   
 
According to RLD, the Board of Osteopathic Medical Examiners has not been able to adopt rules 
concerning the guidelines and protocol for practitioners and pharmacist clinicians because there 
are no statutes in the Osteopathic Medicine and Surgery Act that support it.   
 
TECHNICAL ISSUES 
 
Page 5, lines 20-25 the reference to Subsection C of 6-11B-2 NMSA 1978 may be a typo.  There 
is no statute titled 6-11B-2 NMSA 1978.  Also, if the reference was meant to read Subsection C 
of Section 61-11B-2 NMSA 1978, that subsection defines “dangerous drug”.  However, 
Subsection D of 61-11B-2 NMSA 1978 defines “guidelines or protocol”. 
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